## BELLINGHAM PLANNING BOARD TOWN HALL - PLANNING BOARD ROOM BELLINGHAM, MASS.

Meeting of March 7, 1968. Members present: - Francis J. Prior, Chairman Roland G. Beauregard Gerard L. Daigle Michele S. Parisi

Meeting was called to order by the chairman at 8:00 P.M. Regular order of business was dispensed. There were no objections.

Robert Raphael of Millis was present at the meeting and said he wished to discuss the 7 lot subdivision of the late Stanley Chase located off Hartford Avenue. Chairman Francis Prior reviewed the subdivision and informed Raphael that only three Perc Tests were submitted, four more are to be obtained and approved by the Board of Health. Water and drainage have been installed and approved in the subdivision, however, Prior said a bond or money in escrow must be presented to cover completion of the street and utilities.

Morton Schafer presented a plan of two lots on the westerly side of Center Street, abutting land of Thomas Nicholson on the N'ly/Side and Cumberland Const.Co. on the S'ly/Side. Motion to sign the plan as Approval Not Required was made by Beauregard and (2) by Parisi. None opposed.

Minutes of the previous meeting were approved as read by the clerk on a motion made by Beauregard and (2) by Daigle.

Chairman Francis Prior welcomed Michele Parisi as a new member of the board and stated that the organizational meeting would be held the following week because Timothy Hannigan the second new member was unable to be present.

In-coming corespondence was reviewed and a bill of \$1.25 was approved for payment to Mason Preston Co. for office supplies.

The board received a memo from the New England Division of Engineers regarding the Charles River Watershed Study.

There being no further business, meeting was adjourned at 9:00 P.M.

APPROVED AS READ:

Respectfully submitted, Joan M. Giard, Clerk